MEMORANDUM

January 28, 2002

TO: Financial Services

Records Center

File
FROM: M. Carlene Hughes, Compliance Program Coordinator
SUBJECT: Verizon Northwest, Inc.

Penalty Assessment No. UT-990401

In May of 2001, as part of a Complaint and Settlement Agreement, the Commission issued a
penalty assessment against Verizon Northwest, Inc. for 19 violations of WAC 480-120-
141(2)(b). Of the total $19,000 in penalties, $14,000 was due and payable in June of 2001, with
the remaining $5,000 suspended on condition there were no further violations of the WAC for
six months following the acceptance of the Settlement Agreement.

Staff has found no further violations, therefore, the suspension of the $5,000 penalty may be
lifted, the amount dismissed, and the docket closed.

If you have any questions, please contact me.
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